
Town of Jump River regular board meeting was called to order at 8pm on September 9th.  Board 
members present were Steve, Emery, Brenda, Karen and Denise.  Along with town members Chery, April 
and Dale McVicker, Chris Beadles, Jennifer and Bill Leggit, Bill Miller and Gloria Brooks. 

The board was informed that this meeting was being recorded 

Agenda was approved as presented by Brenda with a 2nd by Emery. 

Secretaries’ report was read and approved by Brenda with a 2nd by Emery. 

Treasurers report beginning balance was $44,537.67 with deposits of $14,493.90 and bills of $30,293.10 
leaving an ending balance of $30,150.44. Brenda made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report with 
a 2nd by Steve. 

Approved and paid bill. 

Supervisors report 

Meetings=Emery attended the towns association meeting in Chelsea.  Rob Summerfield spoke on behalf 
of the upcoming election.  The part of the meeting was based on towers for cell phones and broadband.   

Roadwork 

1.  Steve spoke to Pat Harder regarding the grass growing into the roads.  Grading has been done 
they missed Houts road.  Steve will talk to Pat again regarding how the grading is not being 
completely completed. 

Correspondence-NA 

Old Business 

1.  Ball Diamond-Emery reached out to Janine again with no response.  He also tried to work with 
the committee.  He reached out to Steve Schueller it has been decided that Steve Fleming will 
reach out to Steve Schueller and try to set something up between the 2 towns and the ball 
diamond committee.  Kirby has been doing some work down at the field to help improve it. 

2. Concrete outside the community center has been fixed.  Steve and Emery took this project on 
and it has been completed. 

3. Venus Dr. Ditching-Steve spoke with Tim Zach Sr. and was told that we needed to get in touch 
with Tim Zach Jr. as he is the one that did the work.  Steve is waiting to hear back from him. 

New Business 

1. The Community Center Chimney-We have some tar causing the chimney to deteriorate.  We will 
need to rebuild this chimney in order to be able to use it this year.  The cost to rebuild the top 
portion of the chimney that is causing the issue will be around 9800.00.  At this time the fire 
marshal as condemned the chimney and it is not usable.  Steve brought in a bid from B&M 
Masonry for the amount of 9833.00 for the replacement of the chimney.  Steve made a motion 
to accept the bid with a 2nd by Emery.  This project will be completed before the next board 
meeting. 

Other Business-NA 



Public input-NA 

Next meeting was set for October 14th 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

 


